[image: image2.jpg]




 DECEMBER  2019                          
December 1       Oh the Places We’ll Go! 

Rev. Danielle Webber & Worship Associate Keith Germaine 

At the end of our canvass for another year, and the beginning of the end of another calendar year, let us take this time together to discover what is next in store for us, and where we might go. Recognizing the generosity of our community and exploring the awesome possibilities of our coming together. 

December 8   The Awe-filled & The Awe-full
Rev. Danielle Webber & Worship Associate Linda Guebert 

How we encounter the sacred in both the best and the worst of times. According to Wikipedia “Awe is an emotion comparable to wonder but less joyous. On Robert Plutchik’s wheel of emotions awe is modeled as a combination of surprise and fear.” How is it that Awe fits into your life, when do you make room for it, and when does it take over?  

December 14  -  7:00pm Saturday Night - The Bluest of Nights

Rev. Danielle Webber 

Does this season of lights, joy, and gift giving have you feeling worse than usual?           So often we are told that this is the happiest of seasons, that we are to be joyful and exuberant while visiting all of our loved ones.  But what if we aren’t joyful ?  what if we aren’t surrounded by loved ones ? There are many things that could cause our low mood during this time, so please join Rev. Danielle on this Saturday night to spend time recognizing the challenges of this season. 

December 15      Linda Guebert: “A Holiday Festival of Song”
Join your Unitarian community for a festival of seasonal songs – some old, some new, some familiar and some not so familiar. This service offers the opportunity to learn about the history of the season and some of its songs and to raise our voices in celebration of this very special time of the year.
December 22           Finding Awe in the Dark 

Rev. Danielle Webber & Worship Associate Rob Sebo 

During this time of year, when we have our longest of nights, and our darkest of days, there are so many traditions and ceremonies to help us find awe and wonder. Let us examine some of them this morning, and see if we can find awe in the dark. 

December 29 - Worship Committee: “This Little Light of Ours”
The KU Worship Committee leads this service, which explores the history and meaning of the chalice that Unitarian congregations light at the beginning of each gathering. Featured is an inspiring sermon written by Rev. Richard S. Gilbert, “This Little Light of Mine: A Memo to People of the Flaming Chalice.”
December Designated Giving: Central Okanagan Food Bank

The Central Okanagan Community Food Bank is dedicated to providing much needed food and support to those living in Kelowna and West Kelowna. Many families struggle to make ends meet and children suffer the most. 33% of our clients are children under the age of 15.The Central Okanagan Food Bank is a caring, compassionate group of people who help those in need, without consideration of race, religion or creed through: providing healthy and nutritious foods to those in need; Utilizing best practices of food purchase and preparation; creating partnerships and alliances for the effective and efficient collection and distribution of foods; providing appropriate and accurate referrals. 

In addition to doing a financial collection during the month of December for COFB we will also be doing a food drive,         please bring non-perishable donations to Kelowna Unitarians on or before December 22nd and the Worship Committee will ensure that it is delivered to the warehouse.                             
Most needed items: 

Boost, Canned Fish & Meats, Canned Fruit, Canned Vegetables, Canned or Dry Soups, Mac & Cheese, Meals in a Can (Pork n’Beans or Stew), Pasta Sauces, Pasta, Rice, Baby Basics (Formula, Baby Food, Diapers). 
Board Meeting Summary:  November 19, 2019
· The Board is currently discussing the rates, policies & contracts used for rentals of the Church, with the intent of having new information in place for January 2020.

· We have also begun work on our 2020 Church budget. Dwight Wendell has resigned from his position on the Board. (moved out of town) For now no one has been approached to fill in the balance of 2019. 
· The Board & Committee on Shared Ministry are working on Danielle’s review for Preliminary Fellowship which must be submitted to the UUA office in Boston by February 1, 2020. 
· The ad for a Faith Formation Coordinator has been updated & added to more sites. 
· Joan Rose, our garden volunteer, has also volunteered to offer child care until we have an FFC. 
· Our phone lines have been upgraded to Fibre-Optic from copper & a new router installed which will hopefully improve Wi-Fi reception downstairs.
·  The Worship Committee is purchasing an audio recorder to record the Sunday sermons with the hopes of putting them onto our church website. 
· We are still looking at funds & grants to help us in making our building accessible. 
· The next board meeting will be December 17.
 From our Soul Matters Material this Month: 
What Does It Mean To Be A People of Awe?

This at least seems to me the main problem… How can we contrive to be at once astonished at the world and yet at home in it? …How can this world give us at once the fascination of a strange town and the comfort and honor of being our own town?

- G.K. Chesterton

The path of awe seems well worn. It’s a journey intended to bring us down to size. Pictures of our galaxy with a note that there are 100 billion more just like it. Videos of deep-sea creatures with bioluminescent bodies. Images of the northern lights that are utterly otherworldly. All of them remind us that the universe is more vast than we can imagine. All of them leave us with a sense of wonder that overwhelms. We are brought to the edge of what we can wrap our minds around. It’s like staring into an incomprehensible abyss. One can’t help but feel humbled and small.

But religion has never wanted us to stop there. Hold tight it says. I know it’s hard but trust us: the path doesn’t end with a deep darkness that doesn’t care. Just stand at the abyss a bit longer. Lean in just a little bit more. And when you do so, suddenly an invitation emerges from that awe-full abyss. You look into the vast mystery and surprisingly, it stares back, as if to say, “Welcome home.”

As physicists tell us, contemplation of the vast universe doesn’t make them feel smaller, it makes them realize the larger story of which they are a part. We are stardust, as they say. From the vastness we came and to it we will return again. In other words, to be a people of awe is not so much about feeling small; it’s about feeling connected.

And not just connected to the stars, but also to each other. Awe reduces our size in order to make room for something more than our personal needs, wants and worries. With our narcissism shrunk down to a reasonable proportion, it becomes possible to notice that we are not the only ones up there on the stage. It’s in this way that looking up into the cosmos allows us to look across at each other. And it’s a huge gift, because while being center stage and center of the universe can feel powerful, it’s also a very lonely place to stand.

So friends, don’t just look up at the stars this month. Let that looking up also lead to you looking across. And in doing so, may you - like our friend G.K. Chesterton - not simply be astonished at the universe but also feel at home in it.

As we move into a month of Awe, and the month of winter holidays let us find a home within ourselves, and within the Universe. Let us find a home within this community, and this faith. 

Rev. Danielle Webber uudaniellewebber@gmail.com
403.988.8490

Danielle is available for appointments Friday - Tuesday 

Walk the Labyrinth   December 20 at 7 pm.
Join me on a labyrinth walk  with a focus on Awe.                                                                                              Awe for the season that we find ourselves in.  The time when the nights are the longest, taking us into ourselves.  The time of introspection and dreaming, which are needed before we go out into the world and create.

Join me for this last walk in 2019 ……. Lindsay Atkinson Smith
The West Trust funds development of a new                       fundraising website for KU !
The meaning of life can be expressed in our creations. After all, gods do it ! Why can't we! I believe life is sacred and without expressing that leaves life without being respected and honoured. Remember our inherent worth and dignity and honour the life-journey by seeking, imagining, and creating its meaning! Along the way, tell others what you've found!

This is what I did when I presented the idea to the West Trust, one of a few grants available to Unitarian congregations through our Canadian Unitarian Council. The purpose of the West Trust (ironically housed in Halifax!) is to promote Unitarian principles and values.

Telling each other what really matters to us can be done in many forms: drawing, painting, singing songs, making videos, writing poetry, essays, and stories, taking pictures, and so on. Of special interest to this project are creative pieces that express ways of overcoming hardship. Or just pick something that you consider meaningful and send it my way. We'll cue it up to go onto the new fundraising website, to be called SpiritofLife.life. The spirit of life is creativity!
We are grateful to West Trust for a grant of $500 that will go to a web-designer and to other incidental costs of setting up a website and housing it online. Hopefully, through affiliate marketing and our creative contributions, the new approach of this website has potential to be self-sustaining and add value to the spirit of life of Kelowna Unitarians and to many others. 

For further inspiration, questions, and interconnected voyaging through the web of existence we share, please contact Kim Dawson, kadawsonphd@gmail.com.
Kelowna has a new resident - new to Canada too !  His name is Robert Matovu and he is a refugee from Uganda. He had to flee his home because he is gay. He spent 5 years - very difficult years - in Kenya, mostly in a refugee camp that was not tolerant of gay men.
When things seemed at their lowest and he was recovering from a brutal beating, Canada offered him a new life and within months he was on a plane to Canada and he could scarcely believe it. So unprepared was he that he arrived at the Kelowna airport with no coat -- just a sweater and a very small case which he had traded his phone for just before leaving. It will take a while, I am sure,  for him to fully realize all that has happened to him, but if Robert is anything - he is resilient. He has survived his 32 years basically on his own with only an uncle to help him out - he never knew his parents.        He is in a pretty ideal living situation getting room and board with Peter Chattaway and Pat Munro here in Kelowna,  and the sponsoring committee is really grateful for their hospitality. He has some government support which will pay for essentials for the first year and by then he should be well on his way to contributing to society here. He already has a great contact in the person of a catholic priest, (close to his age, from Uganda, and speaks his dialect) at St. Pius X on Gordon Dr. Fr. Gerald is excited to be involved and to support Robert in any way he can – Robert’s  gayness is irrelevant to him. We all wish Robert  well and will keep you informed of his progress or if he is in need of special assistance. ……….  Keith Germaine and U5 Committee
As members of Nature’s Fare 3 % Club – we receive a rebate of 3 % on the total amount of store  receipts we submit each quarter.  We received $252 from our last submission (just over $8,000 in receipts) 

Next submission will be at the end of December …….. Save your receipts  - even better – collect them from your friends and neighbours too ! !   

                 ___________________________________________

Move It Forward Cupboard – located in the Cloakroom –

is there for anyone in Need --  members / friends  – sometimes people                                                                                                     from the broader community – Take what you need  --                                                                                 For those able – adding items to it is always Welcome !
THE SEVEN PRINCIPLES
Unitarian Universalist congregations affirm and promote seven Principles, which we hold as strong values and moral guides. We live out these Principles within a “living tradition” of wisdom and spirituality, drawn from sources as diverse as science, poetry, scripture, and personal experience.

As Rev. Barbara Wells ten Hove explains, “The Principles are not dogma or doctrine, but rather a guide for those of us who choose to join and participate in Unitarian Universalist religious communities.”

1. The inherent worth and dignity of every person;

2.  Justice, equity and compassion in human relations;

3.  Acceptance of one another and encouragement to spiritual growth in our congregations;

4.  A free and responsible search for truth and meaning;

5.  The right of conscience and the use of the democratic process within our congregations and in society at large;

6.  The goal of world community with peace, liberty, and justice for all;

7.  Respect for the interdependent web of all existence of which we are a part.

Sunday Services  and Children’s Program are held at 10:30AM
Kelowna Unitarians Office Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays Noon-3pm            Phone: 250-763-7212, 1310 Bertram St. Kelowna, B.C. V1Y 2E8                                     Email: unitarian@telus.net           Please send Newsletter submissions to ufksignal@hotmail.com by the 3rd Monday of each month
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